
 

 Newsletter  
 Thursday 18th September 2025 

 

A Word from the Headteacher   

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Welcome to our first newsletter of the new school year!  

I hope that you all enjoyed some quality family time 

over the summer break and that your children are   

settling well into the new school year. 

 

I would like to extend a warm welcome to all of the new 

families that have joined our school this term.  We hope 

that you and your children are feeling welcomed into 

our school family. 

 

As you will all be aware there were some issues with 

school comms at the beginning of the term.  We hope 

that these issues are now resolved and that you are 

receiving email communications through Arbor.  As the 

year progresses we aim to move to Arbor for all  

communications, bookings and payments providing one 

app for all parental interactions with school.  If you are 

experiencing any issues with the Arbor app, please 

speak to a member of the admin team. 

 

On Tuesday 30th September we will be holding our 

sponsored Kindness Walk.  Your child should have 

brought home a sponsor sheet last week, if this is not 

the case please speak to your child’s teacher.  As last 

year, the funds raised will be split between NSPCC and 

contributing towards improvements to the outdoor areas 

at school. 

On Monday 6th October we will be holding our Harvest 

Festival.  We kindly ask for donations of tinned items 

that will be donated to our local food bank.  A list of the 

sort of items the food bank are in need of can be found 

later in this newsletter. 

 

As some of you will be aware, when our term dates 

were first published Friday 24th October was due to be 

an INSET day.  This has now been cancelled and 

school will be open as usual.  If you have already 

booked travel arrangements on this day, please contact 

a member of the admin team with proof of travel. 

 

Finally, Mrs. Walmsley will be retiring later this month 

after 25 years at Broad Oak.  Her final day at school will 

be Wednesday 24th September. I know that she will 

have been a significant person for many of you and 

your children, having worked in our Nursery helping to 

settle our young people into school life and helping to 

establish the foundations to allow your children to thrive 

at our school.  Mrs. Walmsley will be greatly missed but 

I know that you will all join me in wishing her a long and 

happy retirement. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Mr. Kevin Corteen. 
Headteacher. 
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Star of the Week: 
Congratulations to those children that have been  

chosen as Star of the Week in our Celebration  

assemblies over the last two weeks.  We are all very 

proud of you! 

This week: 

Elm - Idris, Pine - Nicole, Ash - Madelief, Beech - Elliot,  

Hazel - Ashanta, Rowan - Eliza, Aspen - Inaaya,  

Spruce - Albert. 

Last week: 

Elm - Hana, Pine - Reid, Ash - Kesia, Beech - Ioan,  

Hazel – Ben, Rowan – Gabe, Aspen - Ilyas,  

Spruce - Ava. 

 

Attendance: 
Our attendance target for this academic year remain at 

97%.   

Our whole school attendance figure for 2024-25 was 

94%.  

Attendance across the first two weeks of term has been 

hampered by a number of families not returning to 

school on time due to family holidays.  

As parents and carers know, this can result in a fine of 

£80 per parent per child.  Our main school priority this 

academic year is to significantly improve our attend-

ance percentage. 

Average attendance to the week ending 12.09.25 was 

92.9% 

The following classes had attendance above our school  

target of 97% W/E 12.09.25: 

Elm - 100%, Ash - 98%. 

We are now collecting items  

for our Harvest Festival  

on Monday 6th October.   

 

Please send any donations into school with 

your child.   

 

We are collecting the following items: 

Coffee, Tea, Sugar, Long-life milk, Rice, 

Tinned meat: (corned beef, ham, spam), Fray 

Bentos pies, Chickpeas, Jam, Tinned fruit, 

Custard, Rice pudding, Sweetcorn, Tinned  

potatoes & Tuna. 

 

Keep up with news  

and events at  

Broad Oak Primary School  

by following us on  

Facebook (Facebook.com/

BroadOakPS),  

Twitter (@BroadOakPS) and 

Instagram (@broadoakps).  



Saplings enjoyed trying out the different instruments in our music room this week. 



In the first week of this term Beech completed the Broad Oak Hearts Trail.  

We saw some wonderful wildlife!  

Over the last few weeks Beech have been exploring sketching and shading.  

We have been using a range of techniques to create objects that look 3d. 



This week in Rowan, we have been learning about what methods are used to separate mixtures 

and solutions. We have been experimenting using sieves and filter paper. We have used our  

findings in our experiments to explain the process. 



This week, Pine have been exploring different ways of moving on our gymnastics equipment. 

This week, Pine logged into the computers for the first time and accessed the Sketchpad website.  



 



 




